

See public meetings schedule on these pages and check online for agendas, meeting notes and announcements City of Orinda: www.cityoforinda.org Phone (925) 253-4200 **Chamber of Commerce:** www.orindachamber.org The Orinda Association: www.orindaassociation.org City Council Regular **Meeting:** Monday, June 10, 7 p.m. Orinda Library Auditorium **Planning Commission** Tuesday, June 11, 7 p.m. Orinda Library Auditorium **Supplemental Sales Tax Oversight Commission** Wednesday, June 5, 6:30 p.m. Sarge Littlehale Community Room, 22 Orinda Way

LAMORINDA WEEKLY

COMPLETE TREE CARE Proudly serving the East Bay since 1965!

Fully Insured ❖ Certified Arborist ❖ License #655977 (925) 254-7233 \* www.treesculpture.com

## **LeapFrog Plumbing**



Got gas? Many people think plumbers deal only with water and sewage. Not true! We install and repair all types of gas lines and fixtures too.

LeapFrog Loot

**\$50 off** 

Any plumbing job\*

LeapFrog Loot

**\$100 off** 

Gas line installation

over \$600\*

LeapFrog Loot

\$75 off

installation\*

Mo's sizzling summer specials...

Outdoor kitchens New gas lines for cooktops and dryers

Fire pits & patio heaters

Pool heaters & hot tubs Natural gas barbecues We're poly-pipe certified, (better than iron)



Lamorinda since 1993 green solutions!

(925) 377-6600 www.LeapFrogPlumbing.com

### READY TO MAKE A MOVE?

Modern Townhome. Smart Features. Stylish Upgrades.



160 Ravenhill Road, Orinda 3 BR | 3 BA | 2.882± SF \$1,685,000 | 160ravenhill.com

A splendid light-filled floor plan with dramatic living and dining rooms, luxurious private primary retreat, offices/bonus spaces, and lovely outdoor leisure and entertaining venues. Includes a smart HVAC system with 3-zones. a solar panel system with a Tesla power wall backup battery, and an electric vehicle charger Perfectly located at the end of a small level cul-de-sac with alorious outlooks. Close to everything yet worlds away.

Chris and Tracy have been providing expert Real Estate Leadership in Lamorinda for over 3 decades Call us at 925.766.1447 to schedule your private tour of 160 Ravenhill Road!



Chris Swim DRE 00943989

Tracy Keaton DRE 01051349 925.766.1447

chrisswim.com COMPASS

chris@chrisswim.com

## In Lieu parking fee holiday benefits developer of The Station

By Sora O'Doherty

Although Orinda City Council Member Inga Miller vigorously objected, the council voted 4 to 1 on May 21 to allow the development known as "The Station" to proceed without paying the \$823,810 in lieu parking fees assessed at the time that the project was approved. The reason for the action was that, six months after the development was approved, the State of California adopted AB 2097, which eliminated any requirement for parking within a half mile from a major transportation hub, such as BART. Since 25A Orinda Way is within a half mile of the BART station, the project would have been exempt from in lieu parking fees had it been sub-

In lieu parking fees are intended to allow cities to make alternative provisions for parking when a development is permitted to build without the required number of parking spaces. The development at 25A Orinda Way, which is within one half mile of the Orinda BART station, would not require any parking, had it been proposed after the adoption of AB 2097. After the adoption of the state law, the developer could have simply aban-

mitted later.

plans and resubmitted them to avoid the in lieu parking fees.

Orinda staff estimated that having to resubmit the project for entitlement approvals would likely have delayed construction of the project at least 4 to 6 months. Rather than subjecting the project to another costly and timeconsuming process that would likely not result in a materially different project, simply to take advantage of the currently applicable AB 2097 parking provisions, and rather than creating a project-specific benefit, City staff recommended that the City Council reconsider and approve a resolution establishing a fee holiday for in-lieu fees applicable to qualifying projects within 1/2 mile of the BART station. As it happens, the only project that will be affected is

The Station. Miller viewed the proposed action as depriving the city of nearly a million dollars. She argued against the resolution, stating that it was not a given that the project would be approved if resubmitted. She recalled that during the lengthy time that the developer and the city worked on the approval of the project, the develnumber of exemptions to city requirements. such as the overall height of the building.

Miller also brought up the provision in the law that might allow the imposition of parking requirements if a a detailed parking study showed a negative impact on other businesses in Orinda Village. Although she noted that the city had neither the funds nor the staff to complete such a study, she thought that perhaps local businesses would be interested in providing such a study.

Paul Ugenti, the developer of the project, spoke during the public comment period, explaining that if he were forced to resubmit his plans, the project would suffer by the delays caused, which might affect tenant agreements, financing arrangements, and contracts with contractors. He explained to the council that he has already spent very long periods of time obtaining the necessary permits, 3 months with Central San and 14 months with Contra Costa County for building permits. He concluded by saying that "we feel like we are going to deliver a phenomenal project for this community and be a

Two written comments on the proposed action were submitted to the council prior to the meeting. Ethan Elkind wrote in strong support of the fee waiver, asking the council to adopt it "so we can finally encourage some development in our downtown near BART."

Nick Waranoff wrote in opposition to the proposed action, calling the staff report "myopic" because it didn't account for the possibility of housing being built in the village without any required parking. He added that "The reality is that the owners of the Station will profit from customers and employees of its tenants freeloading on private, offstreet parking nearby." He added, "This proposal is literally shifting money from the owners of the adjacent properties into the pockets of the developers of the Station."

25A Orinda Way has been vacant for about 25 years. The property was bought by Ugenti and a partner, and the approved plans include a large market hall promising artisanal food and crafts, recreational areas, and offices and co-working spaces above.

# EBMUD debuts its largest solar array

By Sora O'Doherty

Orinda City Manger David Biggs and City Council Member Brandyn Iverson attended a public event marking the completion of the



largest solar array ever built by East Bay Municipal Utility District (EBMUD) last week. The Orinda photovoltaic solar energy project is a 12-acre solar array that will connect directly to the electricity grid.

The 4.6-megawatt installation will generate 10 million kilowatthours of clean, renewable energy annually and save EBMUD ratepayers \$26 million in electricity costs over the next 25 years. Water treatment and pumping are energy intensive, and this project moves EBMUD closer to its goal to be carbon neutral by the end of this decade,

according to the District.

Iverson, speaking at the event, noted that Orinda is a proud partner of EBMUD, and praised the project as being well sited and invisible from the road. She was on the Planning Commission at the commencement of the project in 2019, which she described as "terrific sustainable green infrastructure." The project site is located directly across Bear Creek Road from PG&E's Sobrante Substation. According to EBMUD, this reduces potential impacts associated with interconnection to the electrical grid. In addition, to preserve the open space character of the area,

EBMUD has incorporated vegetative screening into the project to minimize its visibility from Bear Creek Road

and nearby trails. The project has been constructed by TotalEnergies. Press and officials were offered tours of the arrays, which are built of steel capable of withstanding high winds up to 120 miles per hour. Eric Potts, Vice President of TotalEnergies, described the 12,000 high efficiency modules which were partly installed using artificial intelligence to direct unmanned pile driving. Only four posts were out of alignment, and those by less than one inch.





Photo provided